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127 YEARS OF POWERFUL JEWISH WOMEN


NCJW confronts today's most urgent social and economic 
challenges facing women, children and families. Powered 
by the Jewish imperative to ensure dignity for all, we 
impact policy, advocate for justice, and support the 
community. Your voice has never been more essential and 
our voices together make a meaningful difference in the 
world.
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National Council of Jewish Women

Greater Philadelphia Section


TUESDAY, June 7, 2022 – 11:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m.  

Please join us for our

Closing Luncheon & Installation of New Officers


Our program theme is:

TOGETHER AGAIN - LET’S REMEMBER WHEN


at:

Philmont Country Club


301 Tomlinson Rd.

Huntingdon Valley, PA 19006


(On the Outdoor Terrace)


Enjoy the fun of seeing old friends again

and reminiscing about old times. 


Our entertainment will be Jackie Strauss, who spent six years on CBS Radio’s 
“Remember When” program. She will help us recall the past as she plays on her 

keyboard and sings old songs, TV and radio jingles and more. And there will be audience 
participation as we try to play “Name That Tune.”


 


  




YOUR 2021-2022 MEMBERSHIP DUES MUST BE PAID UP TO ATTEND THIS EVENT


LUNCHEON FEE:	 	 $55.00 for MEMBERS	 $65.00 for GUESTS


YOUR EVENT REGISTRATION AND CHECKS MUST BE RECEIVED

NO LATER THAN MAY 27, 2022


CLICK HERE TO REGISTER ON OUR SECTION WEBSITE


YOU CAN TELL US WHO YOUR GUESTS ARE,  CHOOSE YOUR LUNCH 


AND PAY FOR THIS EVENT ONLINE


- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -    OR     - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -


PRINT THIS AND TEAR OFF THE REGISTRATION FORM BELOW. 

MAIL WITH CHECK MADE PAYABLE TO NCJW GREATER PHILADELPHIA SECTION 

TO:


Margie Zukerman

5106 Meridian Blvd.


Warrington, PA 18976-1102


MUST BE RECEIVED BY MAY 27


Questions?  Call Char Kurland (215) 805-3006 or Patti First (215)-470-1560


MEMBER                                                                          Email and/or

NAME: _____________________________________    Phone#________________________________


	 Lunch choice:      _____Chicken		 _____Salmon 	 _____Vegetarian


GUEST NAME: __________________________________________________________


	 Lunch choice:      _____Chicken		 _____Salmon 	 _____Vegetarian


GUEST NAME: __________________________________________________________


	 Lunch choice:      _____Chicken		 _____Salmon 	 _____Vegetarian 


IF POSSIBLE, I WOULD LIKE TO BE SEATED WITH: 


https://ncjwphiladelphia.org/?page_id=9203
https://ncjwphiladelphia.org/?page_id=9203
https://ncjwphiladelphia.org/?page_id=9203


NOW MORE THAN EVER

OUR PERSONAL GIVING CAMPAIGN NEEDS YOU


Personal Giving is the means by which our Section supports the NCJW National Organization. I know that 
you are all aware and as worried as I am about the current threats to all of us: the probable overturning of 
Roe vs. Wade, the increasingly harsh anti-abortion laws being passed in states, gun violence, hate crimes, 
conspiracy theories and other threats to the wellbeing of women, children, families; and, our democracy 
itself. Our National office and officers have the clout to MAKE OUR VOICES HEARD in the halls of 
Congress and in state legislatures.


Each year, National establishes a contribution goal for our Section. We work in partnership with National 
and they speak for us.  Your donations help us to meet this goal without taking monies from our treasury, 
which we depend on to fund our local projects.  National supports us in our advocacy for the principles we 
hold dear in the areas of women’s rights and family values.  Our leaders are recognized and well respected in 
Washington and throughout the country.  


As is our custom, I will be making the appeal for personal giving donations at our closing luncheon.  Please 
come prepared to do your part at that time- bring your checks or credit card information.  If you are unable 
to attend the luncheon, you will receive a solicitation from me in the mail and you will have the opportunity 
to participate in that way.  Thanks for your generous and continuing support of our wonderful section.


Sandy Fryer

Personal Giving Chair


RAFFLES ARE HERE

The sale of these tickets will enable our NCJW section to continue and 
expand the support we give to women, children and families in our effort 
to improve their lives here and in Israel. Please join us in this, our 
biggest fundraising effort of the year. I thank you in advance for your 
participation. For more information, call Ann at 

                                            Ann Pollock  215-806-4068

                                             VP Fundraising

Like the Old Days...Bring Supply Donations to Lunch!

Those attending the luncheon on June 7 are welcome to bring items for Dawn's Place (paper goods, 
cleaning products) and Mitzvah Circle (clothing, shoes, toys).

If you will not be there, stay tuned for news of future collections.

Thanks!



Our Section’s Gallery  of Pictures  from the Washington Institute 2022

Oksana Markarova, Ambassador of Ukraine 
to U.S. names the fight against hate as #1 
priority.

Liz Downing, Vice President of Advocacy, 
who keeps us informed of legislation which 
impacts our lives and those we serve.

“Anti-semitism is the oldest hatred” and “comes 
from many different places and conspiracy 
theory”.-Deborah Lipstadt

NCJW CEO, Sheila Katz, shown with our Section 
member, Elinore Levie, affirms abortion access as a  
Jewish value and that banning abortion is a religious 
freedom issue

“Regardless of whether it’s one-on-one or 
publicly, (we need) to try to meet people 
where they are and have a conversation with 
them about what they are saying,’-Yolanda 
Savage Narva



SIGNS OF THE TIMES

We know that many in the Jewish community are looking for a way to help those who provide direct care. 
That’s why we created the Jewish Fund for Abortion Access in partnership with the National Abortion 
Federation (NAF), a national organization that represents, serves, and supports abortion providers in 
delivering patient-centered, evidence-based care.

NAF is dedicated to ensuring individuals have the information and resources they need when they seek to 
terminate a pregnancy. The fund through NCJW will help with their emergency relief efforts in three ways:

1. Funding the largest hotline in the country, which will help individuals learn what they need based on 
where they live to access abortions. After reaching out to the hotline, the person calling is assigned a case 
manager who will help them through their journey.

2. Funding travel over state lines for those who need it.

3. Funding abortions at NAF approved clinics for those who need it. 

Donations can be made at:            ncjw.org/abortionfund.


http://ncjw.org/abortion


         NCJW GREATER PHILADELPHIA SECTION RALLIES FOR UKRAINE VICTIMS


We thank everyone who has donated to our  NCJW Section in order to send aid to 
those affected by the Ukrainian crisis. We have already contributed $2000 to HIAS 

and $1000 to The World Central Kitchen.

We will continue to accept all donations as this crisis continues.


If you wish to contribute by check, please make it out to NCJW Greater Philadelphia Section.

Send checks to:

	 	 Margie Zukerman

	 	 5106 Meridian Blvd. 

	 	 Warrington, PA 18976 

Click to contribute online. 

Much-needed solutions, introduced session after session, never get a vote.


By any measure, Pennsylvania is one of the least effective, most expensive full-time legislatures 
in the country. In the average session, less than 7% of bills introduced get a final vote. Many of 
the bills that do pass just  name bridges or roads. Meanwhile, issues of great importance to all 
PA voters stay locked in committee because committee chairs “aren’t interested,” or because 
their major donors prefer the status quo.  


It’s time to change this! It’s time to fix the rules so bipartisan solutions can get a vote in 
Harrisburg.  Until we fix this structural flaw in our legislative process, our legislators can never 
fully represent us. 


Sign the petition now to ask your legislators to support rules that guarantee bipartisan solutions 
get a vote.


https://actionnetwork.org/petitions/fix-harrisburg/?source=direct_link&


Spread the word! Our legislators need to put partisan bickering aside and pass meaningful laws 
that benefit all PA residents.  


Thanks for joining the fight. 
Liz


Elizabeth Downing, Vice President of Advocacy


Alert

A Petition for Bipartisanship


In the PA House and Senate, committee chairs elected by a tiny 
fraction of PA voters can block bills with strong bipartisan 
support. Legislative leaders can ignore bills passed with 
bipartisan support from committee or the other chamber. 
Mechanisms used in most other states to ensure bipartisan bills 
get a vote don’t exist in the PA legislature. 

http://www.apple.com
https://ncjwphiladelphia.org/?asp_action=show_pp&product_id=8691
https://url2957.outreachcircle.com/ls/click?upn=TBLOO1-2BDSRhwSVOj7NxEIzEtMGV-2FJuyY15GLrlDRQVwSrzBUAOuKj9sywTBhk5S7qV30slTSYjNYHkHLoWGpLeegbcHIx3xLHRWvOnSC7LI-3DcrsJ_qPMe3o29tMTg8RVy-2Bzeur9mooGEAoKYgucx7hxbUpWEyLq9U5eIXqyN9eDMA3bL36jrtisMF0lNupO2nW1peELtRBBZ8gAB-2BQhbJlLrfueeQdyf6ujvSGKs7pAz49x95PO2JDJuMre-2BwnqA5SlBTafAuLUruT-2FFsQu1WoI52ipJRtlicONN993zz4Xlu2ZXp3R7oeKNaCPoUClk2Ec6OhASvNFjrVMFTqQ7wFesMcFjhFM4OEAKkV3o8c6m6CvjHtZ03zLyPWwRcFVBGltxRhkzP4BOWmIV837NzOCtzEjM89A8h69MCXVndiWwBlQGj-2Bt9LhkC-2FcqYyd8wrt9V0NQ-3D-3D
https://ncjwphiladelphia.org/?asp_action=show_pp&product_id=8691
https://ncjwphiladelphia.org/?asp_action=show_pp&product_id=8691
https://ncjwphiladelphia.org/?asp_action=show_pp&product_id=8691
https://ncjwphiladelphia.org/?asp_action=show_pp&product_id=8691
https://ncjwphiladelphia.org/?asp_action=show_pp&product_id=8691
https://ncjwphiladelphia.org/?asp_action=show_pp&product_id=8691
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https://ncjwphiladelphia.org/?asp_action=show_pp&product_id=8691
https://ncjwphiladelphia.org/?asp_action=show_pp&product_id=8691


Our Advocacy Vice-President at the May 3 Abortion Rights 
Rally in Doylestown.


Liz Downing was quoted in an article in the Jewish Exponent 
following the rally. 


Liz Downing, now the vice president of advocacy of the 
National Council of Jewish Women of the Greater Philadelphia 
Section, had friends who had back-alley abortions in the same 
era. The use of coat hangers — now a symbol used by abortion 
access advocates — left some friends injured and others unable 
to bear children. 


According to Downing, this wasn’t unusual: “People knew 
people knew people.” 


Click to read the original article ‘We Had Our Lives on the 
Line’: Abortion Activists Reflect on 50 Years of Roe v. Wade

FROM OUR MEMBERS

Our youngest granddaughter, Poppy, captained the winning Blue team 
on Color Day at SCH Academy!

Reminds me of Color War at Camp Reeta so many years ago.  

Happy, Healthy summer NCJW sisters.  

	 	 	 	                               	 Love, Cindi

	 	 	 	                              	 Cindi Pasceri

That’s Section member, Jackie Gran, protesting with other parents outside the Food and Drug 
Administration (FDA) headquarters in Silver Spring, Maryland. The parents were demanding an urgent 
review of the Moderna COVID-19 vaccine for their children under age 5.

	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 Harriet Gran (Jackie’s mom)

https://www.jewishexponent.com/2022/05/11/we-had-our-lives-on-the-line-abortion-activists-reflect-on-50-years-of-roe-v-wade/
https://www.jewishexponent.com/2022/05/11/we-had-our-lives-on-the-line-abortion-activists-reflect-on-50-years-of-roe-v-wade/
https://wjla.com/news/coronavirus


HOLOCAUST ESSAY CONTEST PROGRAM

Our volunteers are making headway with more than 350 student essays under the able leadership of Rabbi 
Fredi Cooper.  Winning essays will be published in forthcoming Bulletins and on our NCJW website.  
Awards will be presented in early June.


Pictured on zoom are, left to right, top 
to bottom, Harriet Gran, Joan Sax, 
Susan Horwitz, Fredi Cooper, Lee 
Tonik, Essie Cutler, Evelyn 
Goldhammer, Paula Burstyn 
Goldberg, Carol Aronoff, Barbara 
Auerbach.  Not shown are Sandra 
Lewis and Beth Drexler. Special 
thanks to Sandra Lewis who assumed 
total responsibility for reading essays 
from Philadelphia Charter School.

Congratulations to:

Freddi Sperling’s grandson and Judy Fried’s 
great nephew, Jacob Sperling, on the occasion 
of his bar mitzvah.

Pearl Tragash, Sherry Kohn, Jackee Swartz and 
Lynne Jacobs at the Dawn’s Place and

Mitzvah Circle Collections.

Hello HAMEC Volunteers! 

The Holocaust Awareness Museum and Educational Center is looking for volunteers to 
help in the office and as docents. 

Contact 

Judy Fried

judyfried38@ Gmail.com

215-266-0465

http://gmail.com/


Easy winter salad

Homemade gnocchi

Getting To Know More About You 

Perhaps, the words “taste” and “culture” in our NCJW Section’s Taste of Culture Program piqued Pat 
Taglioline’s interest in joining my sister, Lee Tonik, and I on a tour of the Woodmere Art Museum’s exhibit 
of women painters, followed by lunch at a Chinese restaurant, Cin Cin. Our warm and welcoming members 
cinched  Pat’s decision to become a member.


Actually, Pat personifies taste and culture.  Her  exceptional culinary skills encompass so much: her 
embrace of her Italian heritage, her seeing food as an aspect of  nurturing family and friend relationships,  a 
means to express her concepts of design, honed as a college major in photography, via her table settings and 
food presentations.  NCJW members and friends of  Pat, Zelda Stern and Tammy Herzbach’s comments 
about Pat, reflect their experience of  her culinary skills  as an expression of who she is as a person.

Pat “dishes up “ her savory meals in her kitchen, reminiscent of Tuscany, in her home which she renovated 
in Doylestown. 


	 	 	 	 	 	 Harriet Gran


Now a feast for your eyes.



BiscottiRugelach and butter tarts

Cast iron skillet focaccia


Chicken lollipops


Pat has an apartment in northern Tuscany.  
She discovered this very local dish there. 
An “herb/greens” Tart.

Homemade fettuccine with 
mushrooms and Parmesan



*Pat lives in Doylestown, close to the Mercer Museum. Pat is a sponsor of Movies at the Mercer. In 
partnership with the County Theatre, there is a movie every month beginning in May with the last showing 
in October. If anyone is interested in learning more, feel free to reach out to Pat.

Classic Italian Crostata. The flaky crust 
is filled with Jam.


Savory shortbread


Fritters (Italian doughnuts)


A birthday cake for Pat’s daughter.


Spooky Shortbread



	 


Preheat oven to 300°

Stack two matching, heavyweight, light to medium colored cookie sheets one inside the other (stacking 
two cookie sheets together keeps the bottoms of the cookies from getting too brown). Line with parchment 
paper or a silicone baking mat.


Mix the dry ingredients together.


In the bowl of a stand mixer fitted with the whisk attachment, whisk egg whites and lemon juice until they 
hold soft peaks.

Whisk in ½ teaspoon almond extract


Replace the whisk with a bread hook, add the dry ingredients and combine 
everything. 

Lightly dust your hands with powdered sugar.
Use a small cookie scoop to portion dough into 1-inch balls. 

Roll into a smooth ball, then roll in powdered sugar. 

Arrange on parchment or silicon-lined baking sheets, leaving 1 inch of space between cookies.

Bake for about 30 minutes until tops are cracked and bottoms are just barely golden (if you are NOT using 
doubled cookie sheets your cookies will brown much quicker, and will likely need less time, so watch 
them closely).

(Here’s a link to the confetti sequin sprinkles.)

 https://www.amazon.com/dp/B008Y2TST0?ref=ppx_yo2ov_dt_b_product_details&th=1


Here’s an extra treat.  Last week, Pat stopped by our home 
and left us with some fabulous cookies. My husband, Mal 
asked her for the recipe and he’s made them twice since.

You can find the original recipe at

https://www.loveandoliveoil.com/2020/08/confetti-
amaretti-cookies.html


Here’s Mal’s fast and easy version of 

Confetti Amaretti Cookies


	 (Dry Ingredients)

• 2 1/4 cups (200g) almond flour

• 7/8 cup (175g) granulated sugar 	 	 

• 1/4 teaspoon salt

• 1/4 cup confetti sequin sprinkles

• 2 large egg whites (about 65 grams)

• 1/4 teaspoon lemon juice

• ½ teaspoon almond extract


plus confectioners’ sugar, as needed


https://www.loveandoliveoil.com/2020/08/confetti-amaretti-cookies.html
https://www.loveandoliveoil.com/2020/08/confetti-amaretti-cookies.html


Center City Book Group  

We had a wonderful meeting in May.  Joanne 
Stoloff did a superb job  presenting The 
Extraordinary Life of Sam Hell by Robert 
Dugoni


Our next meeting is June 8th at 5:30 P.M.  We 
will have dinner from Sweet Greens and 
Federal Donuts on the patio of the William 
Penn House.


Our book is The Nature of Fragile Things by 
Susan Meissner.  Etta Nissman will be 
leading.


Center City residents interested in a book 
group contact Audrey Block


215-688-0094.    ablock1919@comcast.net

Evening Book Club 

June 9 at 7:30 p.m.

	 Concealed by Ester Amini


Thank you to Evelyn Goldhammer for leading the 
May meeting discussion.


For more information about the Evening Book Club 
contact Joan Sax at 215-740-7349 or 
joansax@comcast.net

With a couple of clicks, you can have books delivered 
from Amazon to your Kindle.

Join Amazon Smile and Amazon will donate 0.5% of 
book purchases to our Greater Philadelphia NCJW 
Section.


BOOK CLUBS

Afternoon Book Club 

We welcome Stephanie Fenlon as our newest 
member.  

         


May 26   Anxious People

                   By: Fredrik Backman

                   Moderator:  Sandy Fryer


 June 23   The Girl with the Louding Voice

                   By: Abi Dare

                   Moderator:  Wendy Rader


 July 28   The First Wife

                   By: Jill Childs

                   Moderator: Anita Shomer


 Aug 25   People Love Dead Jews

                   By: Dara Horn

                   Moderator:  Madelyn Greenberg


Thank you to Patti First for moderating our 
discussion of The Mother in Law 

by Sally Hepworth on April 28, 2022.   Not all 
participants are shown on the Zoom screen.


Our upcoming book events in 2022 will be at 1:30 
p.m. on the fourth Thursday of the month.


For more information, contact Susan Brooks at 
215-542-0712 or seamcrazy@outlook.com.

CLICK HERE TO GO TO OUR 
WEBSITE BOOK PAGE

mailto:joansax@comcast.net
https://ncjwphiladelphia.org/?page_id=374
https://ncjwphiladelphia.org/?page_id=374
mailto:ablock1919@comcast.net


As Membership Vice-President, I welcome our new members to call with any questions.


Please contact Ellen Mirbach at semirbach@gmail.com    215-771-5311 

I will be delighted to send out membership packets.

Membership Dues: Annual $45  (Be an Angel $55 😇 )*


Please LIKE us on our Facebook page.

Search our full name "National Council Of Jewish Women Greater Philadelphia Section.”


 *For an additional $10, you can achieve "angel" 😇  status which increases the number of people we can 
assist


A Spotlight On Our NCJW Section


While the pandemic has limited our face-to-face events, we are still continuing our commitment to our membership 
by:


• 	 Zoom programs for entire membership 

• 	 Ongoing Advocacy

• 	 Board Meetings

• 	 Book Club discussions by Zoom

• 	 Monthly Bulletins to keep everyone informed

• 	 Grants to organizations which help those suffering financial insecurity and the lack of other basic needs          

• 	 Donations to Dawn’s Place helping sex trafficked survivors and abused women

•  Donations to Mitzvah Circle to help needy families fill the gaps not covered by government assistance        

• 	 Donations of warm winter clothing to our adopted Ben Franklin Elementary School

• 	 Donations to help the Ronald McDonald House 

• 	 Goodies for the Good Guys delivered to frontline workers


Please check out our website ncjwphiladelphia.org  for our Bulletins, past and present, for program information and 
registration.

If you haven’t done so, please consider paying your annual dues, $45 or Angel 😇  $55, enabling us to continue our 
important work. 

Click here to join or renew online.  If you would like a dues envelope, email Ellen Mirbach at 
semirbach@gmail.com or remit your check to Harriet Winokur, 732 Johns Lane,  Ambler, PA  19002

WE WELCOME NEW MEMBERS

UPDATE FROM THE GRANTS COMMITTEE


Dear Members, our Section’s Grants Committee awards small grants, not to exceed $500, to 
organizations that assist through their programs and initiatives the needs of women, children and families. 
We are pleased to announce that during this fiscal year we have provided a grant to The National Giving 
Alliance.

Please take a moment and think of organizations that you support or are familiar with and ask them to 	    

submit a grant request. They must qualify as a IRC 501(c) (3) organization. A link to a copy of 
our Grants Application can be found on our NCJW website. Feel free to contact Wendy Rader, 
Grants Committee Chairperson, at wrbarbiegirl50@gmail.com or 215 692-0245 with any 
questions.

https://www.facebook.com/ncjw.philadelphia
https://www.facebook.com/ncjw.philadelphia
http://ncjwphiladelphia.org/
https://ncjwphiladelphia.org/?page_id=198
mailto:semirbach@gmail.com
https://www.google.com/maps/search/732+Johns+Lane+Ambler,+PA+19002?entry=gmail&source=g
https://www.google.com/maps/search/732+Johns+Lane+Ambler,+PA+19002?entry=gmail&source=g
https://www.google.com/maps/search/732+Johns+Lane+Ambler,+PA+19002?entry=gmail&source=g
mailto:wrbarbiegirl50@gmail.com


Sponsoring an event for a minimum of $100.00 in honor of a special event or person in your life, or in memory of 
an important person is a great way to do a double mitzvah!  Don’t forget, you can sponsor an event or program as 
well. You are honoring the person or event and helping NCJW. You can share this sponsorship between friends. Your 
name or (names) will be on the invitation flyer.  This is a lovely and meaningful way to support our NCJW section!


Please consider sponsoring an upcoming event.

Just call Ann Pollock 215-806-4068, and tell us what event you'd like to sponsor.

INCLUDE NCJW Greater Philadelphia Section in your estate planning.

You can help its important work continue for years to come. 

Celebrating a simcha or have one you would like NCJW to recognize?

We will make a note of it.  An acknowledgement to you and the recipient is our pleasure.

What a great way to share by making a donation to our Greater Philadelphia Section.

For information, call 215-302-3586 and leave a message for Pearl Tragash, Treasurer.

ELEMENTARY SCHOOL VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITY

Join our wonderful NCJW group of volunteer tutors at our adopted Benjamin Franklin 
Elementary School, now in our sixth year. Until safety issues relevant to the pandemic 
are resolved we will pursue other means to support students as we await a safe return to 
school. 

Please call Harriet Gran at 215-206-1026 or email hgranncjw@gmail.com. 

                 We look forward to the time when we resume all of 

our volunteer activities. 

REMEMBER….    THERE ARE MANY WAYS TO CONTRIBUTE.  

DO YOU WANT TO BE IN PICTURES?

When you are at an event, send a picture to Harriet 
(hgranncjw@gmail.com) who will publish it in the 
Bulletin. 

mailto:hgranncjw@gmail.com
mailto:hgranncjw@gmail.com


Our website is the place to check what’s coming up on the calendar, read the monthly Bulletin, pay Section dues, see 
what actions you can take locally, read important breaking news from the National website and so much more.


We welcome your ideas to broaden our content!


Questions or suggestions? 

Contact Mal Gran at hgranncjw@gmail.com

This beautiful Tribute card is available in packages of 6 cards for $25. Use for many occasions such as graduation, 
Get Well, In Memory, Bar or Bat Mitzvah, or Just Thinking of You. Your donation will help support NCJW in many 
ways. I would be happy to meet you and deliver your cards. You can also call me to send a card for you at a cost of 
$5.00. 


Ann Pollock 
VP Fundraising 215-806-4068 

If you have changed your address, phone 
number and/or email, or if you hear of a 
member's passing, please contact Harriet 
Winokur harrietwinokur@gmail.com

mailto:harrietwinokur@gmail.com


  SUSAN K. SNELLENBURG
VACATION SALES ASSOCIATE

610 GERMANTOWN PIKE, SUITE 180, PLYMOUTH MEETING, PA 19462    

610-825-9010  • Fax 610-825-4588  •. 1-800-438-7802


Email: ssnellenburg@rvacations.com



NCJW Greater Philadelphia Section 2021-2022


Presidium :

	  Liz Downing, Charlene Kurland, Ellen Mirbach


Vice Presidents: 


	 Programs And Education   	 	 	 Patti First, Charlene Kurland

	 Community Service  	 	 	 	 Linda Brosgol, Aileen Salus

	 Membership  	 	 	 	 	 Ellen Mirbach

	 Fundraising  	 	 	 	 	 Ann Pollock

	 Advocacy  	 	 	 	 	 Liz Downing


Officers: 


	 Treasurer	 	 	 	 	 Pearl Tragash

	 Assistant Treasurer	 	 	 	 Margie Zukerman

	 Recording Secretary 	 	 	             Susan Chace

	 Corresponding Secretary	 	 	 Bobbie Berman

	 Financial Secretary	 	 	 	 Harriet Winokur


	 PA State Advocacy Representatives: 	Barbara Hoffman, Rhonda Mandel


Directors At Large:


Past Presidents


	 	 Barbara Nussbaum, Cindi Pasceri

National Council of Jewish Women is a grassroots organization of volunteers and advocates who turn progressive 
ideals into action.  Inspired by Jewish values, NCJW strives for social justice by improving the quality of life for 
women, children and families and by safeguarding individual rights.  

We are a 501 (c)3 nonprofit organization. Our National web site is www.NCJW.org

Harriet Gran, Bulletin Editor.              	
hgranncjw@gmail.com


Mal Gran,  Website Manager

Ellen Toplin, Technical Advisor

Thank you to those members whose help  with the 
publication of the Bulletin is so appreciated: 


Harriet and Mal Gran, Carol Stein, Judy Fried, 
Char Kurland, Ellen Toplin and Liz Downing.


Sherry Kohn Eisman

Janet Ecksel

Judy Fried

Evelyn Goldhammer

Linda Lempert

Diane Plotnick


Wendy Rader

Anita Shomer

Kay Skloff

Diane Steinbrink

Jackee Swartz

http://www.NCJW.org


The Nominating Committee has met and presented a slate of Officers and Board Directors for the 2022-23 
year. The current Board (2021-22) has approved the following women:

 

Vice President of Advocacy:	 	  	 Elizabeth Downing

Vice President of Membership: 	 	  	 Patti First & Linda Abrams

Vice President of Programs & Education:	 	 Rosalie Marcus & Anita Shomer

Vice President of Community Services:	  	 Faye Benshetler & Wendy Rader

Vice President of Fund Raising: 	 	  	 Linda Brosgol & Aileen Salus

Treasurer: 	 	 	 	 	  	 Pearl Tragash

Assistant Treasurer: 		 	 	  	 Margie Zukerman

Financial Secretary: 		 	 	  	 Harriet Winokur

Recording Secretary: 	 	 	  	 Susan Chase

Corresponding Secretary: 	 	 	  	 Bobbie Berman

 

Board Directors at Large:	 	 	  	 Sherry Kohn Eisman

	 	 	 	 	 	  	 Nancy Cox

	 	 	 	 	 	  	 Diane Plotnick

	 	 	 	 	 	  	 Kay Skloff

	 	 	 	 	 	  	 Jackee Swartz

 

Immediate Past Presidium Officers: 	  	 Charlene Kurland 

	 	 	 	 	 	  	 Ellen Mirbach

	 	 	 	 	 	  	 Elizabeth Downing

 

Honorary Founding Director: 	 	  	 Diane Steinbrink

 

Nominating Committee:	 	 	  	 Chair: Barbara Nussbaum

	 	 	 	 	 	  	 Faye Benshetler

	 	 	 	 	 	  	 Judith Ginsberg

	 	 	 	 	 	  	 Ellen Mirbach

	 	 	 	 	 	  	 Diane Morgan

 	 	 	 	 	 	  	 Cindi Pasceri

  



Order Your NCJW Facemask Now


Face masks are available now.  

The mask is double layers and is washable.

The cost is only $11.  

Support NCJW

We can either meet or I can mail them to you 
plus postage.  


We have a limited supply. 


Ann Pollock 215-806-4068 or

apollock1229@yahoo.com

mailto:apollock1229@yahoo.com

